
 

 

Town of Starksboro 

Jerusalem Community Center Committee 

Minutes 

March 27, 2023 

(Unapproved) 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Present: Susan Klaiber, Luke McCarthy, Alan Quittner, Tom Estey,  

Unable to Attend: Greg Orvis, Megan Nedzinski, Jeff Dunham 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Meeting called to order by Chair Susan Klaiber at 6:02pm 

 

Visitors Business:  None. 

Discussion of DRB Decision: Received the final DRB decision. Does not appear to be any major changes 

between draft and final. S. Klaiber reached out to GVV and they stated they were ready to proceed whenever 

we were. T. Estey reached out to our wastewater consultant about adding a bathroom to the existing approved 

wastewater design and the consultant in turn reached out to the state to ask some questions. Response pending 

but the consultant is pretty sure we will have to apply for an amendment. The original wastewater permit was 

approved for 50 people but regulations have since been amended to allow for 60 with the same system, so in 

theory the extra 10 can be attributed to the fire station bathroom. S. Klaiber also spoke with Rebecca Elder 

about what is needed for a “final Mylar.” It must show an accurate septic design which we will not have until 

we hear back from the State. Our WW consultant may be willing to produce the “Mylar” once all information is 

known.  

Renewed Charge to Committee: S. Klaiber requested a few minutes at the April 4 Selectboard meeting to 

discuss progress so far, an overall work plan, a possible review of the committee’s charge, and other related 

matters.  

ARPA Proposals: Continued conversation around testing the water at schoolhouse without the existing faucet 

to see if the whole system needs to be replaced or just a faucet. L. McCarthy agreed to attempt to replace the 

faucet and order a water testing kit from the Department of Health to test the water as soon as it is turned back 

on.  

Minutes: Review and discussion of 2/27 minutes 

Motion:  T. Estey made a motion to approve the 2/27 minutes. A Quittner seconded.  

Vote: All in favor 

Motion: A. Quittner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. T. Estey seconded.  

Vote: All in favor 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the JCCC will be on April 24th at 6pm on ZOOM. Link to follow.  


